
NJSSA Meeting Minutes for March 7, 2015 

 
 
The meeting began with a moment of silence and prayer for all deceased league officials, 
players and for all our troops in Afghanistan and around the world. 
 

Held on 3/3/2015 at Omega Diner, North Brunswick, NJ 

 

The following are minutes of the NJSSA Board of Directors meeting held on Saturday March 7th 

2015.  Please share with other Board members. 

 

1.  DATES, TIMES AND LOCATIONS OF STATE TOURNAMENTS: The 60's State 

Tournament will be held on August 8th and 9th, 2015 in Linden.  The 50's State Tournament will 

be held on August 15th and 16th 2015 in Linden.   The 70's Tournament will held on a Thursday 

between August 13th and 27th depending upon weather in Warren Park in Woodbridge.  If it 

rains on the 13th, the Tournament will be held on the 20th, and if it rains on the 20th the 

Tournament will be held on the 27th. 

 

2.  SIZE OF PLATE:  The size of the strike mat will be 19" by 36" 

 

3.  BALLS:  All Tournaments will use the Dudley SBL-12's balls 375 Compression 44 COR. 

 

4.  ROSTERS:  For the 50's Tournament, A and B Division teams only-- if a team has only 8 

players, they may add up to 4 players from another team in their League within their division or 

a lower division for a maximum of 12 players.  For C division teams in the 50's Tournament, if a 

team has only 9 players, they can up to 4 players from another team in their League within their 

division or a lower division for a maximum of 13 players. C division teams will play with 11 

players. 

 

For the 60's Tournament, if a team has only 9 players, they may add up to 4 players from 

another team in their League within their division or a lower division for a maximum of 13 

players. 

 

For the 70's Tournament, the maximum players on a team are 20. 

 

5.  RUNNERS: Runners from home plate will not be permitted in any tournament. 

 

6.  APPLICATIONS:  The applications for all Tournaments will be on-line at the New Jersey 

Senior Softball Association web-site. 

   
The above information is for the record and for future reference. Hopefully everyone reads, 
digests and retains the information.  
 
Thank You,  

Tony Ciavatta 


